January 14, 1946 Mr. Ray F. Hunter 210 South West Street Wichita 12, Kansas Dear Mr. Hunter: Your letter of January 9 has been referred to me after our varsity basketball team returned from Lincoln, Nebraska, last weekend. We offer a masters' degree in the School of Education with a major in Physical Education. The work is taken in the Graduate College. I am sending you a brochure on our undergraduate course in Physical Education with a B.S. degree in the School of Education with a major in Physical Education. We have had a number of men in Kandas take their masters' degree and each has been quite successful in obtaining a good position. I know that you have an A.B. from Friends University in 1935. Did you earn your letter in basketball at Friends? I knew that Friends had discontinued football, but I thought you might have won your letter in track, tennis, or some other sport. I know that you have done quite a bit of officiating and doubtless you could do quite a bit of it up here while you are attending school. If you care to write us further, or if you would be coming our way and let us know in advance, we would be glad to have a conference with you. Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education, FCA:MF Varsity Basketball Coach. Enc.